
 

 

 

PPRC PRESS RELEASE 

For Immediate Release 

Freetown Friday 19th July, 2024: Pursuant to its Constitutional and Statutory 

mandate, the Political Parties Regulation Commission (PPRC), notes with concern a 

video published on social media by one Kadiru Kai Kai threatening the Security of the 

state that if he is not elected President of Sierra Leone in 2028, he will wage war. 

Such a statement is unacceptable and has no place in our democracy.  

This is a total violation of section 39 (1) d of the Political Parties Act No. 25 of 2022 

which states that "A Political Party including its members, supporters, candidates, 

and operatives shall not be involved in the use of incendiary and inciting 

statements including hate speech against a political party of its opponent”. 

 While the Commission commends the Leadership of the Sierra Leone Peoples Party 

(SLPP) for its swift response in condemning such, the Commission is now calling on 

the Office of National Security and the Sierra Leone Police to investigate this 

individual and take necessary steps as provided by law. 

In conclusion, the Commission admonishes all registered political parties in Sierra 

Leone to continue with their normal business within the confines of the laws of Sierra 

Leone. 

End of Press Release 

For more information please contact +232 78 443294/+23278201770 

POLITICAL PARTIES REGULATION COMMISSION                   
OAU Drive, Tower Hill, Freetown, Sierra Leone 

Email: info@pprc.gov.sl      Website: www.pprc.gov.sl  
pprcsierraleone@yahoo.com 
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